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EARLEY TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of Earley Town Council held in the Council Chamber, Council Offices, Radstock Lane, Earley, Berkshire on Wednesday 15th April 2015 which commenced at 7.53pm.

Present
Chairman – The Mayor, Councillor Mrs L Chambers

Councillors J Armstrong, Miss L Blumenthal, A Bradley, T Chambers, D Chopping, Ms M De Jong, Ms P Dunn, J Eastwell, M Firmager, G. Grandison (from 8.03pm), D Hare, N Holloway, T. Holton, N Jorgensen, Mrs P Jorgensen, Mrs J Lissaman, K Miall, N Page, Miss J. Rance,  A Thomas, B Wedge, P Willis
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors M Ahmed. Councillor G Grandison gave apologies for his late arrival at the meeting due to motorway traffic congestion.
___________________________________________________________________________

85.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The Minutes of the meeting of the Town Council held on 18th February 2015 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
86.
MAYOR'S COMMUNICATIONS

The Mayor announced that she had attended the following events since the last meeting of the Town Council
27th February

A tour of Earley St Peters School




Lent lunch in St Peters Church Hall

4th March

Tree planting at the Community Orchard

22nd March

Earley Litter Pick

24th March
Lower Earley Brownies Council Meeting Mock Up in the Council Chamber

27th March
Aldryngton School Dress Rehearsal for the Pied Piper Play

2nd April
The Mayor of Woodley’s Civic Awards

11th April
Official Opening of Goddard’s Chiropractic Facility at Maiden Lane Centre
87.
TOWN COUNCIL COMMITTEES


To receive the following:

87.1
Planning Committee
87.1.1
Meeting of the Planning Committee held on the 10th February 2015
In presenting the Minutes of the Planning Committee held on 10th February 2015 the Committee Chairman, Councillor T Chambers, drew particular attention to the recommendation at Minute 116.2.
On the proposition of Councillor T Chambers seconded by Councillor Mrs P Jorgensen it was

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 10th February 2015 (Minutes 112-122) be adopted and the recommendation at Minute 116.2 be approved.

87.1.2
Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 17th March 2015
The Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 17th March 2015 were presented by the Committee Chairman, Councillor T Chambers. 

On the proposition of Councillor T Chambers seconded by Councillor B Wedge it was

RESOLVED  that the Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Meeting held on 17th March 2015 (Minutes 123 - 136) be adopted.
87.2
Amenities & Leisure Committee

The Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities & Leisure Committee held on 4th March 2015 were presented by the Committee Chairman, Councillor M Firmager.  Councillor Firmager drew attention to the recommendation at item 71 and also the discussions surrounding the Photograph Competition.

On the proposition of Councillor M Firmager seconded by Councillor by D Chopping it was

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities & Leisure Committee held on 4th March 2015 (Minutes 70 - 79) be adopted and the recommendation at Minute 71 be approved. 

87.3
Policy & Resources Committee

The Minutes of the meeting of the Policy & Resources Committee held on 25th March 2015 were presented by the Committee Chairman Councillor N Jorgensen. In presenting the Minutes Councillor Jorgensen drew particular attention to the recommendation at Minute 54.

Regarding Minute 56 in respect of the purchase of defibrillation equipment, a Member present advised that Maiden Erlegh School did have a defibrillator on site and that it was likely that Loddon School would have similar equipment within the near future.  However the Member continued by highlighting the fact that there was no defibrillation equipment within the immediate facility of Earley Station and this location could be added to the list for the installation of such equipment in the future.

With regard to Minute 53 which was in respect of the report of the Internal Auditor, a Member present offered her congratulations to Town Council Officers for the diligent manner in which they managed the Town Council’s finances leading to a very positive report from the Internal Auditor

On the proposition of Councillor N Jorgensen seconded by Councillor A Bradley it was

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Policy & Resources Committee held on 25th March 2015 (Minutes 52 – 61) be adopted and the recommendation at Minute 54 be approved. 

88.
REPRESENTATIVES TO OTHER BODIES
88.1
Reports of Representatives

88.1.1
Sonning & District Welfare & Educational Trust

Councillors noted that the meeting of the Sonning & District Welfare & Educational Trust due on the 18th March had been cancelled and the next meeting would be on 23rd September.

89.
SITE OF URBAN LANDSCAPE VALUE
89.1
Highwood Management Conference
Councillors were reminded that Minute 54 had requested that the Town Clerk should investigate the work of the Highwood Management Conference to see whether the future protection of the Bulmershe SULV could be included within the remit of that Committee.
Councillors were advised that, following receipt of information regarding the  Highwood Management Conference from Wokingham Borough Council, it was the Town Clerk’s belief that this would not encompass it being able to offer any enhanced protection to the adjacent site  of Urban Landscape Value.

89.2
Terms of Reference for SULV Working Party

Councillors were reminded that Part 2 of the resolution at Minute 54 requested that a Sub-Committee should be constituted to draft the Terms of Reference for the Bulmershe Site of Urban Value Working Party. Councillors were advised the Sub Committee had met on the 19th February and the resulting draft Terms of Reference had been circulated with the agenda for their consideration.
Regarding the map accompanying the Terms of Reference, a Member present requested that it should be made clear that the separate area to the South East corner did not form part of the Bulmershe SULV.
A Member present suggested that, whilst he did not have any particular concern about the proposed draft Terms of Reference, he felt it prudent to allow their confirmation to be made by the next Council.
The general view was that this Council was in a position to accept the Terms of Reference and, on the proposition of Councillor D Hare seconded by Councillor K Miall 
It was

RESOLVED that the Terms of Reference for the Bulmershe SULV Working Party, as appended to these Minutes, be approved.
90.
ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATIONS

Councillors were advised that further to Minute 78, the Town Clerk had investigated mechanisms as to how the electronic transmission of agenda papers could be achieved. In particular, he had consulted with Officers of Wokingham Borough Council and with Bracknell and Wokingham College. 

Full details of the investigations had been given in a detailed report on the agenda.

With regard to the cost indicated for a Community Committee Management Software Package hosted by Wokingham Borough Council, a Member present said that she had had further discussions with Officers at Wokingham and they would be revisiting the issue to see whether there were alternative and more cost effective ways of achieving this. In response, the Town Clerk advised that, following discussions with other Town Clerks, he understood that the cost was high due to the need to have separate licensing facilities otherwise Councillors accessing Borough Council’s website could have access to all areas.
The Town Clerk confirmed that he was also still investigating other alternative methods to successfully achieve the electronic transfer of meeting information but was awaiting further details of these possible alternatives.

A Member present suggested that it may be possible to cut down on the amount of paperwork being circulated for Town Council meetings by considering the editing of documents and photocopying back to back.

After further discussion it was

RESOLVED that consideration of this item be deferred until the next meeting of the Town Council to allow further information to be received.

91.
PHOTOGRAPH COMPETITION

Councillors were advised that the Working Party met on 30th March and an interim draft report of that meeting had been circulated with the agenda for Councillors’ consideration.

In presenting the report, its author Councillor D Chopping said that, since the meeting there had been more thought on the criteria for those who could submit entries, and, in a change to the draft report, it was suggested that the Competition should open to residents of the Town of Earley only.

With regard to the classes, it was considered that the non-adult class for young people be up to the age of 16, and not 14 as given in the report.

Finally, with regard to the Mayoral Christmas Card, it was considered that this should be optional and at the Mayor’s discretion.

It was

RESOLVED that the report of the Earley Photograph Competition Working Party, as amended, and as appended to these Minutes, be adopted.
92.
SERVICE TO EARLEY AWARDS  
Councillors were advised that the Service to Earley Awards Panel had met to consider the nominations for 2015.  The Panel had received nominations for two very worthy recipients that Councillors were asked to consider. 
On the proposition of Councillor D Hare seconded by Councillor Mrs L Chambers it was

UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED that Mr Barrie and Mrs Jean Theobold should be the recipients of the Service to Earley Awards in 2015.
93.
COMMUNITY POLICING AWARDS 

Councillors' attention was drawn to the Invitation from Thames Valley Police seeking nominations for the 2015 Community Policing Awards.
It was

RESOLVED that the Town Council should not submit any nominations.
94.
SCHEME OF DELEGATION

Councillors were referred to the Scheme of Delegation which formed an appendix to   the Council Standing Orders. The Town Clerk advised that this Scheme of Delegation was now in need of updating due to the changes in the scope of responsibility that the Council had for local services. 

Councillors noted that the Town Clerk proposed to present a revised version to the Annual Meeting of the Town Council in May for adoption.
95.
BERKSHIRE ASSOCIATION OF LOCAL COUNCILS

Councillors were advised that at the request of the Executive Officer of the Berkshire Association of Local Councils (BALC), an invitation had been received for the Council to join the Association. 

A copy of the letter addressed to the Clerk and Councillors was circulated with the agenda for Councillors’ consideration.

Following a question from a Member the Town Clerk advised that the cost, based on the electorate would be £2,500.

It was

RESOLVED that the Town Council should not join the Association at this time.

96.
COMMUNITY ORCHARD

Further to the report given in the agenda, the Town Clerk advised that the Senior Park Ranger, was liaising with Mrs Jean Hackett, who was representing the Orchard Group and a number of sites in the vicinity of within Maiden Erlegh Lake were currently being investigated.  The Town Clerk confirmed that any sites deemed feasible would be brought as a proposal to a future Amenities & Leisure Committee meeting.
A Member present suggested that there were a number of areas in North Earley which could be suitable for a Community Orchard including land around Highwood in Church Road near to High Tree View and on the SULV area in Earley.  The Town Clerk agreed to investigate these additional areas.

97.
WOKINGHAM SPORTS SPONSORSHIP FUND

Councillors were advised that this item was being brought to Full Council Meeting because there was no Policy & Resources Committee that could consider contributions to the Sports Sponsorship Fund before June. 

Councillors were further reminded that on previous occasions, the Town Council had, under Section 137, match funded the contribution made from the Wokingham Sports Sponsorship Fund to various young people within the area. A request for further funding had been received from Wokingham Borough Council, details of which had been circulated as an appendix to the agenda.
On the proposition of Councillor Mrs P Jorgensen seconded by Councillor D Hare it was

RESOLVED that in accordance with the provisions of the Local Government Act 1972, Section 137, as amended by the Local Government Housing Act 1989, Section 36, a contribution of £1,150.00 be made to the Wokingham Sports Sponsorship Fund.
98.
COUNCILLORS' ATTENDANCES

98.1
Record of Members' Attendance

It was 

RESOLVED that the details of Councillors’ Attendances for 2014/15 as appended to these Minutes, be noted.
99.
ORDERS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED that the various accounts set out in the list attached to these Minutes (Vouchers 619 -646) be paid in the sums as stated.

100.
PUBLICATIONS


It was noted that the following publications had been received and were available for 
perusal 
in the Council Offices:

	Wokingham Borough Council:
	Wokingham Borough News, Spring 2015.



	Maiden Erlegh Residents' Association:


	Minutes of meeting held 12th March 2015.

The Magazine, Issue 165, Spring 2015.

	Neighbourhood Action Group:
	Agenda for NAG Meeting held on 2nd March 2015.

	ARC Management Committee:
	Minutes of meeting held 8th April 2015.


101.
PRESS RELEASES
Before considering any press releases that may be requested, the Chairman thanked Members of the Town Council for their support an confirmed that it had been a great honour to her to act in the capacity of Mayor for the last two years and that she had thoroughly enjoyed the experience.
She thanked all Members of the Town Council for their commitment during the year and offered her best wishes to those Councillors who were not re-standing for the Town at the forthcoming elections.

Regarding the Earley Fun Run on 19th April, she advised that the organisers were still looking for Marshalls to assist on the day and asked that any Councillors who were able to offer their services should contact the organisers as soon as possible.
In response the Leader of the Opposition thanked the Mayor for her commitment for the last two years.

In considering any press releases, it was

RESOLVED that the recipients of the Service to Earley Awards should be the subject of press attention, but that the press release in respect of this should be embargoed until the Town Clerk had contacted the recipients
102.
TERMINATION OF MEETING

The meeting was declared closed at 8.54pm
